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SEPTEMBER DINNER MEETING  - OUR HAPPY 15TH BIRTHDAY: 
 Tuesday, 6 September, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner.  

Guest Speaker: Dianne Leggo.  Guests:  District Governor Ros Kinder, Cr Peters and others.   

PLEASE NOTE:  APOLOGIES FOR SEPTEMBER MEETING TO DIANNE LEGGO, 4154 7958 OR dleggo@dodo.com.au. 
All members with dinner meeting arrears, please pay at next dinner meeting.

September rosters:

Door: Ann Robinson,  Tina  Wallace
Zonta Blessing: Debbie Leis
Raffle:  Lyn Costigan
Happy Birthday in September to:  Judy Bedford 8th, Linda Adcock 15th, Carol Christensen 18th, Christine Murphy 26th.  
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CLUB NOTICES

Membership Committee

· New member details – Alexandra Grove

· Orders and payment for the new style badges will be taken at the September meeting.  A sample will be available for you to look at.  Cost will be $12.  

· See the results of the online Zonta International Membership Survey attached.  
Programme Committee

· Please invite any past members you may have contact with, to attend our next meeting to celebrate our 15th birthday.
· Special guest will be District Governor Ros Kinder.  Acceptances still coming in from other invitations.  
Status of Women Service Committee

· Please promote the Bullying in the Workplace Seminar to be held at 7am on Thursday, 15 September at the Rowers Club.  Speaker – our own member, Christine Murphy. 

Finance & Fund-Raising Committee

Reminders of Future Fund-Raisers - Christmas shopping made easy!
· Bus Trip on Saturday, 22 October leaving at 6am for Eumundi Markets and Montville.    Please promote this very easy fund-raiser.  Bookings at September or October club meetings.  
· Wine – orders taken at September and October meetings.  Wine delivered in November in plenty of time for your Christmas parties or to give as presents. 

MEMBER NEWS

· Our thoughts are with Robyn Rehbein who broke her right ankle very badly and is spending some time in the Mater Hospital.  

· Get well wishes also to Joan Hawe who has been in hospital recently.  

· Anne Nelson has been sick with the flu.  Hope you are feeling better Anne. 

· Christine Murphy has been speaking at a Conference in Hawaii.  
· Dianne Leggo has been to the ballet and Qld Orchestra in Brisbane and a superb Chinese Ballet in Melbourne, also enjoying visiting family.  

· Congratulations to Judy & Brian Bedford on their 6th grandchild, courtesy of their son Simon and d.i.l. Janey.  Katie May was born on 15 August.  

· Carol & George Christensen will be in the Solomons from 13 September for 2 weeks.

District News

District Conference at the Crowne Plaza, Surfers Paradise, 7 – 9 October 2005.  Eight members are planning to attend.  Please arrange your own shared travel and accommodation.  We would love to have some of our newer members with us.  

	Member Survey Results Highlights
	
Download the 
Summary Report


	Many thanks to Zontians who took time to participate in this survey.

Membership

· In terms of fulfilling members’ interaction expectations well or very well, social activities and friendship were ranked highest (80% of respondents), followed by access to other members for expertise and information sharing (64%). 

· 75% of respondents said that Zonta fulfills their expectations well or very well with respect to advancing the status of women. 

· 73% said that club projects fulfill their expectations well or very well. 

· 71% said that Zonta’s international programs as a whole fulfill their expectations well or very well.

Operations

· With respect to Zonta’s leadership fulfilling expectations well or very well, responses were 76% for club leadership, 70% for district and area leadership, and 52% for ZI and ZIF leadership (with 24% indicating they did not have enough information to answer at the ZI/ZIF level). 

· In terms of obtaining some or very much information from particular sources, club meetings ranked highest (94%), followed by The Zontian magazine (88%) and the ZI Web site (78%).

Programs

· Regarding the importance of current ZI programs, following are the percentages of those who rated the program very important (i.e., the top rating):

    

ZISVAW
66%
International Service Program (biennial projects)
56%
YWPA
36%
AE 
31%
Klausman
23%
Z & Golden Z Clubs
         (24% were not familiar with this program)
15%
· In the four suggested broad areas of service, Improving Women’s Access to Education and Literacy received the most #1 rankings. Within that category, Girls’ Access to Education ranked highest. 

· The broad category of service that received the next highest #1 rankings was Reducing and Preventing Violence against Women. Within that category, Preventing Domestic Violence ranked highest.




Dates to remember:


September 15		Bullying in the Workplace Seminar, 7am, Rowers Club.


October 7/9		District 24 Conference, Gold Coast.  (Registered yet?)


October 22		Club bus trip to Eumundi Markets & Montville


			(Please ask family and friends and book this month.)


November 22		Awards Night, Civic Centre, Bundaberg


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention, Melbourne.











